
TOWN COUNCIL MEETING WORKSHOP 

MINUTES 

MARCH 24, 2022 

 

I. NEW BUSINESS-DISCUSSION ITEM(s) 
Darrington Town Council meeting with Sauk-Suiattle Indian Tribal Council. Meeting was located 

at Sauk-Suiattle Youth Center at 7:00pm. Dinner served 

 

Evan Craig, Julie Ford, Billie Burtenshaw, Reed Rankin, Neil Comeau, Dan Rankin, Dianne Allen, 

Nino Maltos Sr., Nino Maltos Jr., Natalie Misanes, Demi Maltos, Kevin Lenon, Norma Joseph, 

were present.  

 

Topics of discussion: 

Purchases by Sauk-Suiattle Indian Tribe: Townsend Estates, Candle Shop and adjacent lot, Burger 

Barn 

- Purchase of Townsend Estates will not displace any current tenants. Will be replacing 

trailers over the next 8 years, and adding additional trailers. They will replace and repair 

fence bordering current trailer park.  

 The tribal council was informed of the need for demo permits, roofing permits and 

 building permits for the placement of trailers. 

- All properties will be cleaned up, remodeled and upgraded. 

- Possibly building a car wash on the vacant lot on corner of Seeman and Emens Ave. 

- The remodel and repair of the business known as Mountain Loop Country Store. 

Renaming of the business. 

- The addition and remodel of the Sauk-Suiattle Indian Tribe Youth Center – adding 

swimming pool, weight work out room, computer room, hot tub and sauna. This center 

will be open to the town residents for a possible minimal fee.  

 

The Mayor Dan Rankin, informed the Tribal Council of the progress of the DWIC CLT project, 

the expansion and development of the Darrington Municipal Airport.  

The need for local housing was discussed.     

 

 

 

 ______________________________________________ 

             Dan O. Rankin, Mayor 

 

ATTEST: 

 

______________________________________ 

Dianne Allen, Clerk-Treasurer 


